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Knights of Columbus  
All Saints Council 11402 

Dunwoody, Georgia 
 (Established July 4th, 1994) 

                 “Opere et Veritate ”  1 John  3,18  

Brothers: 
 
Happy New Year!! 
 
Looking back, 2011 was a busy and interesting 
year.  We welcomed a new pastor, Monsignor 
Hugh Marren, who is a fourth Degree Sir 
Knight, and has been very supportive or all of 
the Knights activities – and there were quite a 
number of activities and accomplishments of 
which the council can be proud.   
 
We can look with pride on a number of regular 
and ongoing projects like the Lenten Fish Fry, 
the Vidalia Onion Sale, participation in the Dun-
woody Independence Day Parade, 
the Christmas projects of Keep 
Christ in Christmas card sales, the 
Monastery Fudge Sale, the Out-
door Crèche Lighting , the Des-
serts with Santa, Special Olympics 
Softball Tournament sponsorship, 
the Fathers for Good program, an 
expanded People With Intellectual 
Disabilities (Tootsie Roll) cam-
paign,  contributions to Habitat 
for Humanity, the Elaine Clark 
Center and more. 
 
We had a number of fellowship activities includ-
ing a Wine Tasting Evening, the Oktoberfest    
Picnic and the Council Christmas Party – all of 
which were quite successful. 
 
We initiated a new fundraising project this year 
– the Halloween Pumpkin Patch-- that was a      
resounding success and will, most likely, become 
a regular part of our fund raising activities. 
 
Our Soap Box Derby project was awarded First 
Place in the Youth Service category at the State 
Convention and received Third Place on the in-
ternational level.  We also received yet another 
Double Star Council Award – our fifth  in a row.  
 
We continue our service to sick members with 
prayers and visitations and also the deceased 
with the Acolyte Program that serves at parish 
funerals.  Our Mass of Remembrance commemo-
rated the passing of 34 brother Knights since our 

council was formed with the reading of names 
and the lighting of a candle.  Memento Mori. 
 
Support of our parish youth continues with the 
annual Free Throw Contest, Soccer Challenge, 
Pre-School Picnic,  Eagle Scout Project funding, 
Cub Scout Spaghetti Dinner, Altar Server Out-
ing, and Scout Flag Retirement partnering.   
 
We are continuing to have regularly scheduled 
first degree exemplifications every last Tuesday. 
Our fourth degree Honor Guard support is very 
strong . We added several Sir Knights this year.  
 
Looking forward to 2012, we plan to continue the 

programs that we have carried on 
in the past.  This month we will 
start planning for the Lenten Fish 
Fry (yes, it is that time already!).   
 
This year may pose some interest-
ing challenges for that project as we 
will have a new kitchen (or maybe 
not – depending on whether the  
Activities Building renovation gets 
done on time)  and a new venue – in 
the gym instead of the Social Hall 

(or maybe not again, depending on the state of 
the Activities Building renovations). 
 
We have acquired the DVD series “Catholicism” 
which you may have seen on PBS and will be 
working with the Adult Religious Education 
Committee on putting together a program using 
that series. 
 
With all these activities, our Chancellor, and 
Membership Director. Frank Callan, has asked 
me to remind you that there are still Catholic 
men in our parish and surrounding community 
(St. Jude’s Church does not have its own active 
council) that have not yet been asked to join our 
brotherhood.  This is a situation that each of us 
should work on remedying. 
 
We have our work cut out for us in what looks to 
be an interesting, challenging and busy new year! 
 
Vivat Jesus,          Stan Wasowski, GK 
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Krulia Wins Shining Armor Award 

Past Grand Knight Lou Hlad (left) awards Sir Knight  Tim Krulia our latest Shining Armor Award at 
the December meeting for his many accomplishments during his first year of membership. 

Bill Peet Awarded Knight-of-Month 

Bill Peet (left) was awarded the December Knight-of-the-Month for his faithful participation in our 
ceremonial teams during exemplifications and his constant council attendance despite his disabilities. 
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On December 7th, some of our brothers returned to S t. Andrew Parish to take their third     
degree. Three of our members took their third degre e--Rick Saunders, Stuart Brady, and Greg 
Pyne.  Observers were Sir Knight Mark Foster and Si r Knight Lou Hlad. We were honored to 
have State Deputy Rick Sisko as part of the ceremon ial team. 
 
Pictured above left :  Sir Knight Mark Foster, State Deputy Rick Sisko,  third degree brother 
Rick Saunders, and third degree brother Stuart Brad y (who had just taken his second degree 
days before). Third degree Brother Greg Pyne (right ) was not able to stay for the final photo.  

Promotions to Second Degree 

Promotions to Third Degree 
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On November 28th, Brothers Mark P. Miller and Stuart Brady went 
over to St. Andrew Parish to take their second Degree. They were a 
part of a large class of about forty from this area. Congrats to both!! 
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Other Member Changes/Transfers 
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Fr. Joseph Peek transfers into our council                  Fr. Daniel Ketter transfers into our council from 
from Lumen Christi Council 14625 in                        St. Jude Council 6517 where he is Parochial  
Mableton, Georgia                                                         Vicar. He now joins his own father, our John Ketter. 

George T. Doyle joins our council           David Bailey rejoins the Order        Dan Shields will rejoin our  
and his son, our brother Chris Doyle.      after a 64-year absence.                   Council having moved back 
                                                                                                                                 to Atlanta 
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“ Desserts with Santa”--Sat. Dec 3rd 
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  Council Christmas Party Fills Social Hall- Dec 10 
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Grand Knight Stan Wasowski, Past Grand Knight Lou Hlad, and Brother Bill Driscoll erected the parish nativity crèche this 
year. You will recall that the council purchased the new larger figurine set for the parish a few years ago.  Below, our Brother , 
Father Bill Hao, leads the evening Mass attendees in a Christmas carol at the official blessing ceremony. Afterward a reception 
was held at McGivney Hall at which Father Bill again led a carol songfest, including even a Philippine Christmas carol .

Erecting/Blessing the Nativity Crèche 
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Malinoffs Awarded Family-of-the-Month 

Council Benevolence/Charity/Service 
 
Council hosted over 100 families at the annual Desserts With 
Santa Party.  About 135 photos were taken with Santa and 200 
children got to meet him. Our thanks go to Greg Crnkovich 
who had to play the jolly elf for three hours with no break. 
 
Council erected the parish nativity crèche and hosted a recep-
tion for parishioners at McGivney Hall. 
 
Council continued its 3rd year of Fathers for Good seminars 
and announced the seminars for year four. (see page 10) 
 
Council continued its Keep Christ in Christmas religious card 
and car magnet sales. 
 
Council sold $7,200 worth of items for the Monastery Fudge 
Sale. Thanks to all volunteers. 
 
Council teamed with Mens Club to begin ticket sale for six charities 
featuring a luxury 2012 Buick LaCrosse as first prize. 
 
Brother Tom Wozniak took part in the parish Hands On Day. 
 
Eight brothers are currently running for Parish Council seats. 
 
Programmed internet visitation calendar for Monsignor Kiernan. 
Dozens of knights have scheduled visits to his bedside. 
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Brother Bruce Malinoff, wife Delina, and the kids were honored at the Christmas party as the Family-of-the
-Month for their outstanding creation of decorations, manikins, and signage for our Parish Pumpkin Patch. 
Their innovative talents are always a tremendous plus at our events and lead to increased sales and added  
parish awareness of our council on the campus. They also received a dinner gift certificate for $50. 
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Support Our Parish Car Raffle 
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 Men with Young Children  
Scripture Study and Discussion Group 

Men with children of ALL ages are encouraged to attend 
 

“Fathers for Good” is An Initiative for Men by Knig hts of Columbus, International. 
  

The All Saints Catholic Church Men with Young Children Scripture Study Group is a 
gathering of men with young children who get together to discuss the scripture in refer-
ence to their lives and in the light of their Catholic faith, and to share their faith and experi-
ences through friendship, prayer, and fraternity.  Members strive to be the spiritual leaders 
in their marriage and family and follow Jesus Christ by reinforcing Christian values in their 
home, and community, and working to ensure that their relationship with God, their wife, 

and their Children are in order.  Men do not need to be a Knight to participate. 
 

Raising Boys into Men 
 
This study is designed specifically for men who wish to raise their boys to be men of virtue.  Each session fo-
cuses on a different virtue necessary to help raise up a generation of godly men.  The program will help Catho-
lic men recover the virtuous life and become authentic men of God.   Fathers are welcome to attend any or all 
of the sessions listed below.   
 
 Video 
 Sunday, Jan 8   Part 1  Raising boys to men audio  
 Sunday, Jan 15  Part 2   Raising boys to men audio 
 
 Book Review and Discussion: boys to Men: The Transforming Power of Virtue. 
 
 Sunday, Jan 22   Session 1  Men and Virtue  

Sunday, Jan 29   Session 2 Men of Prudence 
 Sunday, Feb 5   Session 3 Men of Justice 
 Sunday, Feb 12 Session 4 Men of Fortitude 
 Sunday, Feb 19  Session 5 Men of Temperance 
 Sunday, Feb 26 Session 6 Men of Faith 

Sunday, March 4 Session 7 Men of Hope 
Sunday, March 11 Session 8 Men of Love 
Sunday, March 18 Session 9 The Challenge to Run the Race 

 
 All sessions will be held in McGivney Hall 9:00 am – 10:15 am 

Men with children of ALL ages are encouraged to attend – No experience necessary.   
Cost = $15 for book. No cost for drop-in sessions 

 
  Jeff Durthaler -770-730-9155  or Michael Tobia -770-350-7021    
         (Lead Facilitator and 4thDegree Knight)                        (Facilitator & 1st Degree Knight)  
 
 

Co-sponsored by All Saints  
Knights of Columbus & Adult Education Department 
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 January Wedding Anniversaries  
    Date                                                             Years 
   
        19th  Tim & Margy Lamb                         48 
        11th   Bennie & Bidget Mastrogiovanni   48 
          9th    Fred & Shirley Dyer                       47 
          9th   Ed & Carole Krise                           47 
          1st    Don & Karen Converse                  46 
         8th     Stan & Kathy Wasowski                40 
         7th     John & Laura Stowell                     28 
        30th    Richard & Joann Regrutto             23 
        28th   Kevin & Sherry Flagg                      22 
        22nd   Bill & Karen Giles                           14 
         4th    Vimal & Seany Mathew                     6 

Council Birthdays and Anniversaries 

 

Upcoming Exemplification Opportunities 
 
3rd Degree, Saturday January 21st - St. Monica Council 12883, Duluth, GA. Jim Stelten 770-313-5024 
jstelten@comcast.net 
 
2nd Degree, Wednesday, February 22 - St. Benedict Council 10633, 11045 Parsons Road, Duluth GA. 
30097 - Contact Mark Smeragliuolo, 770-733-6682 
 
1st/2nd Degrees  Wednesday, Jan 18th - Atlanta Council #660 - 2620 Buford Hiway NE, Atlanta 30324. 
1st degree at 7PM, register 6PM and 2nd degree starts about 8:30 PM. Register 7:45 PM 660RSVP@comcast.net.  
Those needing only 2nd degree should preferably com e as observers for 1st degree and then participate as 
candidates for 2nd degree. Coat and tie for pictures. 
 
Third Degree - Tuesday, March 20th - St. Thomas Aquinas Council 6532, 935 Rucker Road,  Alpharetta, GA. 
30004  - Jim McGee  jmcgee@us.ibm.com  
 
Third Degree - Saturday, April 28th - Archbishop Donnellan Council 7923, 908 Killian Hi ll Road, Lilburn  
GA. 30047   Hugh Gardineer  (gardin_h@bellsouth.net )  770-979-9567 
 
Fourth Degree - Saturday, June 16, 2012 - St. John Neumann Church, 801 Tom Smith Road, Lilburn, GA.  
30047  Register 12 PM to 1:30 PM, ceremony 2 PM. Tuxedo required!!  

 January  Birthdays        
Michael Klimshuk           4th      

Greg Blankston                5th 

George Doyle                   5th 

Mark McCabe                  8th 

Bernie Santa Maria         8th 

Paul Barranco                 10th              

Larry Cullen                   10th 

Fr. Bryan Small              13th 

Fred Quintans                 14th 

Mark Daniel                    15th   

Bruce Malinoff                15th 

Al Williams                      15th 

George Yuscavage          15th 

Nick O’Kon                    18th 

Frank Seco de Lucena   18th 

Sean O’Neill                    24th 

Oscar Pereyra                 25th 

Chris Callison                 27th 

Paul LaFreniere             27th 

Richard Regrutto           27th 

Rick Rother                    27th 

Stephen Walker             27th 

Chris Ferris                    28th 

Earl Cole                         29th 

Bryan Kler                      29th 

Michael Tobia                29th 

Joe Liebsack                   31st 
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Our Council Intentions and Remembrances 

Ora Pro Nobis 

 36 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 
Edward P. Koss              12/??/2011     Robert L. Morell         4/29/2008      James J. McCabe           10/22/2004       
Lloyd Addison               11/25/2011     Gordon G. Hurt           3/03/2008       Robert J. Lescher            5/17/2003 
John W. Lynch II           6/21/2011    John A. O’Shea            1/27/2008      Brad M. Scranton          5/14/2003     
Warren P. Vicknair        6/21/2011    Thomas  M. Scherrer    4/10/2007      Phillip A. Haluska         12/18/2002 
Walter J. Bieszak             4/17/2011    Richard Steiner          3/17/2006       Joseph A. Miller            12/2/2002 
Joseph J. Wittman            3/09/2011    Sal De Pace                 1/16/2006      James R. Fraser              9/21/2002 
Charles F. Mahony          2/20/2011    Anthony C Ardagna 12/28/2005      Kenneth E. Smith           6/02/2000 
Gerald A. Cicero             1/05/2011     Jerome E. Travers     7/29/2005      Elias M. Mualem              3/27/2000 
David Moeller                5/09/2010     John P. Stojka              7/21/2005      John W. Lynch III        12/15/1999 
Frank Welter               12/20/2009      Paul G. Horan              6/02/2005      Ronald S. Kurtzer          12/12/1999 
Owen K. McCabe          8/16/2009      Edwin L. Woerner       5/21/2005      Kenneth C. McIntosh     11/25/1998 
William G. Lehman        4/16/2009      Thomas J. Byrne, Jr    10/22/2004    William J. Batdorf          3/23/1998                

Founding Members of All Saints Council on July 4, 1994 are shown in Bold 

       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers:  

           Jack Klapka        Dennis Klein 
           Ron Collins        Msgr. Kiernan                    
         Frank Murphy       Al Kosek 
     Jim Mammoser         Nestor Montero       
 Benny Mastrogiovanni    James Tally 
    George Swartz         Mike Klimshuk 
     Gray Plunkett          Franz Brucks 
         Ed Krise               John Jedlicka 
     Frank Paolozzi        Dennis Mackin 
    Joe Cavallaro           Fr. Joseph Peek   
    Jim Campbell 

Distressed Brothers Ongoing Prayers 
   Andy Bayles            Tom Wozniak  
              
  Ailing Brother Ongoing Prayers 
   William O’Connor      Matt Dewhurst       
   Ed Pavlik                 
 

Our Seminarians/ Missionaries 
     Brian Baker              Matt Dalrymple 
    Jack Knight - new seminarian 
    Missionary Gray Plunkett  
 

 Our Beloved Clergy 
Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Luis R. Zarama  
Abbot Francis Michael Stiteler 
Monsignor R. Donald Kiernan, P.A. 
Monsignor Hugh M. Marren 
Father William T. Hao       Fr. Joseph Peek 
Father Daniel  J. McCormick 
Father Michael U. Onykuru 
Father William F. Rowland, S.M. 
Father Bryan Small     Father Daniel Ketter 
Father David Daly, LC 
Deacon Ray Egan   Deacon William Garrett  
Deacon Ed Krise     Deacon Paul Doppel 
Deacon Ken Melvin 

Prayers for Friends/ Loved Ones 
Bill Allen’s wife, Tisha 
John Barranco’s wife, Susan 
Andy Bayles’ mother, Diana, 69 
John Brach’s son-in-law, Mike Spinello 
Stuart Brady’s mother who was robbed 
Dave Davis’ mother, Esther, 96 
Jeff Durthaler’s son, Joshua 
Mark Foster’s uncle, Warren Foster & 2nd Uncle 
Dave Guy, prospective knight in SC monastery 
Mike Haslach’s mom, 85 
Lou Hlad’s uncle/aunt, Frank & Eleanor Hlad 
Gert Kampfer’s mother 
Al Kosek’s wife, Sylvia 
Chuck Mahoney’s widow, Grace 
Bennie Mastrogiovanni’s daughter-in-law, Hollie 
Bill O’Brien’s grandson, Isaac Del Valle 
Sean O’Neill’s wife, Connie 
MOQ Grand Knight Bob Santos’ wife, Christine 
Fred Quintan’s son, Ethan 
Ernie Spencer’s Grandson, Garrett Pilcher 
Frank Welter’s widow, Margaret 
Mark Yanta’s nephew, Nolan Goldklang 
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     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
Grand Knight     Stan Wasowski 770-512-7397       swasowski@langlegal.com  
Deputy Grand Knight   Bob Fiscella      770-395-7101       bobfiscella@comcast.net 
Chancellor                              Frank Callan                770-668-9755       fvcallan@aol.com 
Chaplain    Rev. Msgr. Marren 770-393-3255     msgrmarren@allsaints.us 
Advocate    BJ Van Gundy 678-291-0805        bj@vangundy.net        
Warden                Joe Fuentes       770-350-0355        skierjoey@hotmail.com 
Recorder    Ed Trainor  770-396-7053      ejtrainor@aol.com 
Financial Secretary                    John Stowell                 770-671-9812        jsstowell@comcast.net    
Treasurer    Mario Commito 770-395-7723        mario@kw.com 
Lecturer    John Buchholz             770-458-5670        jkbuch@aol.com 
 
Inside Guards    Edgar Pierson (lead)   770-390-0043        ednorma@comcast.net        
                  Mark Foster                 404-394-4537        markjfoster@yahoo.com 
                                         Bill Luckert                770-640-5209        billuckert@aol.com                             
Outside Guards   Gene Gannon (lead)    770-797-3925        gene.gannon@prudential.com 
                 Bill Schmitz                  770-451-6113        schmitz.bill@gmail.com 
 
Trustee Three-Year Term  Gert Kampfer  770-698-8269      kofc11402@bellsouth.net 
Trustee Two-Year Term            Lou Hlad  770-394-6327         louhlad@bellsouth.net 
Trustee One-Year Term      Don Myers                   770-394-5192        dmyers2@aol.com 
 
District 13 Deputy     Rick Langheim 770-449-5262      rlangheim@nationsroof.com 
Insurance Field Agent    John Knight  770-936-0465      johnaknight@bellsouth.net  
Program Activity Director         Joe Liebsack                770-393-9695        jliebsack@att.net                                                                                       
Activity Directors  
Acolytes    Norb Braza  770-393-8645      nlbraza@aol.com 
Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan        770-394-5643        dekeray@aol.com 
Church     John Barranco             770-396-6823        jbbarranco@bellsouth.net 
Community     Dean Trantow              770-457-6061        trantowd@aol.com 
Council     Dennis Caniglia            770-908-0484        adennisc@bellsouth.net                                               
Family Life                 Kevin Murray               770-248-0751        kpmurray@bellsouth.net 
Membership                                Frank Callan                770-668-9755        fvcallan@aol.com 
Pro-Life    Will Estes                      770-451-5014        westes@tldz.org 
Vocations    Jim Mammoser  770-451-1753       xmammoser@inbox.com 
Youth      Bryan Kler                    770-457-5537         bryankler@comcast.net                 
Dunwoody Volunteer Co-ord  Jim Maloney                  770-394-7895         jimarn@bellsouth.net                            
    
Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor                  Gert Kampfer     770-698-8269        kofc11402@bellsouth.net 
Newsletter Editor/Publicity  Lou Hlad     770-394-6327         louhlad@bellsouth.net 
Parish Pastoral Board Rep       John Francis                    770-394-6008        ejohnfrancis@gmail.com 

If you should miss one of our CallingPost voicemails or wish 
a repeat,  dial  1-800-925-7443. Then enter the 10-digit    
Public Group ID (PGID) 128-432-9444 (no dashes) to 
identify our sending organization and hear it again.  

    Council Photo Journal at   http://KofC11402.shutterfly.com 
Jamaica Mission,/Supreme Convention,/Church Directory Pictures/Fourth of 

July Parade/ Low Country Boil/ High School Senior Cookout/ Soap Box Derby/  
 

Watters Assembly Photo Journal at http://watters.shutterfly.com 
 Founder’s Day Dinner/ New Officer Installation/  Eucharistic Congress Honor 
Guard/  USO Troop  Greeting/  Fr. Kevin Peet Army Commissioning/  

Never miss a  
message again  

All Saints Council 11402  (http://kc11402.org) 
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Monsignor  
Hugh Marren 



14 

 

January 
 Council Mtg 
7 PM Rosary 

7:30 Mtg 
(moved from 

Jan 3rd) 

4th Degree  
Assembly 
Meeting at 
Mary Our 

Queen 
6:15 rosary 
6:30 Dinner 

7:30 Mtg 

 

 

Eucharistic 
Adoration 
in chapel 

Homeless 
Shelter 

Meet 5:30 pm 
Social Hall  
go to Shrine 

All Night 
Volunteers 

 
1st Degree 
McGivney 

Hall 
7:30 PM 

Eucharistic 
Adoration 
in chapel 

Eucharistic 
Adoration 
in chapel 

Cub Scout 
Spaghetti 
Dinner 

Eucharistic 
Adoration 
in chapel 

 
First Friday 

3rd Degree 
St. Monica 

Council 12883 
Duluth 

Officers  
Only 

Meeting 
7 PM 

Stan & Kathy 
Wasowski 
Married 
40 Years 


